TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

FROM: Mike Gesme, PEG Access Coordinator

SUBJECT: PEG Access Technician

**DATE:** November 15, 2016

## **BACKGROUND**

We maintain a small number of part-time student technicians to assist with cable broadcasts and video production. Currently we are down to one, who is a senior this year. To help us continue to broadcast meetings, sports, community events, and produce local interest programming, I recommend the hire of Luke Newinski. Luke currently produces video for the school newspaper and is eager to gain more experience. I believe he will be a great fit for us.

Wages for part-time technicians are included in the cable television budget, and no change to the budget is being requested at this time.

## STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends the City Council approve the hire of Luke Newinski as a parttime PEG Access Technician, pending a background check.

## REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION

I respectfully request a motion to approve the hire of Luke Newinski as a parttime PEG Access Technician, pending a background check.